
2232 OPINIONS 

1514. 

CONTRACT-STATE WITH THE FOGARTY ELECTRIC COM­
PANY, ELECTRICAL WORK, WOMEN'S DORMITORY, 
MIAMI UNIVERSITY, OXFORD. 

COLUMBUS, OHIO, December 5, 1939. 

HoN. CARL G. WAHL, Director, Department of Public Works, Columbus, 
Ohio. 

DEAR SIR: You have submitted for my examination and approval 
a contract between The State of Ohio acting through you as Director 
of the Department of Public Works for the Board of Trustees of Miami 
University, Oxford, Ohio, and The Fogarty Electric Company of Cincin­
nati, Ohio, for the construction and completion of Contract for Electrical 
Work for a project known as Women's Dormitory-Unit No. 2, Miami 
University, Oxford, Ohio, as set forth in Item 4, Electrical Contract for 
Women's Dormitory-Unit No. 2, of the Form of Proposal dated Octo­
ber 9, 1939, all according to Plans and Specifications, which Plans, Specifi­
cations and Proposal are made a part of this Contract. This contract 
calls for an expenditure of $11,600.00. 

You have submitted the following papers and documents in this con­
nection: Estimate of cost; division of contract; notice to bidders; proof of 
publication; Workmen's Compensation Certificate showing a compliance 
with the laws of Ohio relating to Workmen's Compensation; recommenda­
tion of state architect; approval of P. W. A.; proceedings of the Building 
Committee of the Board of Trustees of Miami University concurring in 
the recommendation of State Architect; tabulation of bids; form of pro­
posal containing the contract bond signed by the Seaboard Surety Com­
pany; its power of attorney for the signer and its certificate of compliance 
with the insurance laws of Ohio relating to surety companies; letter from 
the Auditor of State showing that all necessary papers for this project are 
on file in his office; and a Certificate of Availability of funds for this 
project. 

Finding said contract in proper legal form, I have noted my approval 
thereon, and same is transmitted herewith to you, together with all other 
papers submitted in this connection. 

Respectfully, 
THOMAS J. HERBERT, 

Attorney General. 


